MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE SYCAMORE TREE PUBLIC HOUSE, COLWINSTON, ON TUESDAY 14th JUNE, 2011 AT 7.30 PM.

1
ATTENDANCE

Councillors:


P Graham-Woollard – Chairman






G W Bates – Deputy Chairman
Mrs J A Horton

Mrs A K Jarrett
W Bellin
County Councillor

R P Thomas
Apologies:


Councillor A J Austin

Clerk:



Mr B J Graham-Woollard

2
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
2.1
Annual Meeting for the Election of Officers
It was proposed by Councillor G W Bates and seconded by Councillor Mrs A Jarrett that the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 10th of May 2011 be signed by the Chairman as a true record.  Carried unanimously.
2.2
May Meeting
It was proposed by Councillor Mrs A Jarrett and seconded by Councillor G W Bates that the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 10th of May 2011 be signed by the Chairman as a true record.  Carried unanimously.
3
MATTERS ARISING
3.1
Vacancy following resignation of Councillor

The Clerk reported that he had been given permission to co-opt a member on to the Community Council.  The Chairman reported that he had not been able to refer to this in the Newsletter due to the Broadband problems.  This would be carried over to the next newsletter.  In the meantime, all Councillors were asked to discuss the vacancy with villagers to see if there was any interest.
3.2
Notice Board

The Chairman reported that this would be discussed under item 6.3.
3.3
Newsletter – Colwinston News & Views
The Clerk reported that he had been in touch with Julie Lloyd who had put him in touch with the editor of the web site.  However, it was agreed that the Clerk should repeat his request for an electronic copy of the newsletter.  Agreed unanimously.

3.4
Reception of Broadband
The Chairman reported that this continued to cause major problems and that BT was still not admitting that there was a problem.  Councillor Mrs A Jarrett also reported that she had also experienced problems along with other villagers who were trying to work from home.  The Chairman also said that Alun Cairns MP had received a letter from BT Openreach which had said that the electricity power supply was not clean enough to supply the fibre optic connection, and that they would have to negotiate with the land owner to put a cable into the box, but even so, this might take until July to resolve.

The Chairman also reported that he had asked BT when the fibre optic connection would be possible, and they said that they had to wait for a clean supply.  The Chairman proposed that he write to the Chief Exec of BT, copying in Alun Cairns, with all the facts, asking when the village would be, as broadband customers, given a proper service.  Councillor Mrs A Jarrett also commented that it was affecting businesses and those working from home.  Councillor G Bates also said that the letter should say that we understand that there is a problem about a box and a clean supply and that we would like to know what the problem is.  Could they also specify what they needed Western Power to do, how long it would take to resolve and why the problem continues to exist.  An alternative could be a satellite connection, but the Chairman said that, following research, this was not likely to be a viable option.

The Chairman agreed to write to the BT Chief Executive.  Noted.
3.5
Damage to the grass verge by the School
The Chairman said that he had not yet been able to discuss the matter with both Mark Carter and Dereck Evans together, but would attempt to do so as soon as possible.  Councillor G Bates said that he had spoken to the Acting Head at the School, who had spoken to Karen Stokes at the Vale of Glamorgan Council.  The outcome of the conversation was that the School may have a chance if the schemes were separated the path under one scheme, and the parking area under another, and that the pathway had a chance of being carried out.  Karen Stokes had said that it was unlikely that a grant would be given, under the Safe Routes to Schools scheme, as Councils wanted to reduce the number of cars on the roads.  County Councillor R Thomas suggested that the Community Council should contact the Vale and ask about whether they could apply for the Aggregates Grant which had been used for Llangan and other schools in the Vale.  The Chairman said that following site visits by the Vale, and agreeing to the suggestions by the Vale, the Vale continued to find reasons against it.

Councillor G Bates said that there may be a way around wooden bollards to solve the parking problem, and proposed that the Community Council speak to Robert Thomas to find out how far from the hedge the bollards could be put to assist him, and that there may be also a possibility to put in removable bollards.  Councillor G Bates agreed that he would speak to Robert Thomas if the Community Council wished.  The Chairman said that the pathway would have to be macadamised to meet health and safety standards.  The Chairman said that he would like this project to be taken on by a Councillor, and it was agreed that Councillor G Bates would take this on, which he was happy to do.
Councillor Mrs J Horton asked why the school bus wasn’t used very much to try and alleviate the car problem.  Councillor G Bates said that the bus was only used by children coming from Llysworney and Llandow, and that many children came from other villages in the Vale and many villagers in Colwinston also dropped off and picked up by car.  Councillor Bates was happy to pursue this project with the School and Robert Thomas.  Councillor Bates also reported that there had been an accident in Colwinston by the School.  County Councillor R Thomas said that this information needed to be sent to the Education Dept of the Vale.  To be discussed at the July meeting.
3.6
Keeping the Village Tidy & Car park behind St.Michael’s Church

The Chairman said that the grass cutting had been done professionally on the areas as agreed with the Community Council.  This had been done both in May and in June.

The Chairman recalled that in regard to the Spinney, and the Churchyard Car Park areas to be cleared, a budget had been agreed at between £500 and £700.  He further reported that he and the Deputy Chairman had agreed a quotation of £640.  The areas both looked very much improved and the work had received much approval.  The Chairman said that this would probably need to be cleaned up in 6 months’ time in order to ensure that it was kept to a reasonable standard.  The Chairman said that the work on the Spinney cost £120, and that the work would cost around £50 each time, being done every week for 6 weeks.
It was proposed by Councillor Mrs A Jarrett and seconded by Councillor Mrs J Horton to pay for the work carried out.  The Chairman said that in regard to the Spinney, the contractor had found a problem with the grass and was not able to cut the whole area due to a large amount of animal faeces being found on the area.  This was being investigated by Environmental Health at the Vale Council.  The area was clear at the time of the previous cut in February.

To be discussed again at the October meeting.  Agreed.
3.7
Recycling & Llandow Gas Drilling Application
The Chairman noted that no further application had been made, but that everyone needed to be vigilant over this matter.  The Chairman said that there had been further rejections of applications from the organisation in other parts of the UK.
3.8.
A48 – Re-designation of bypass speed limits
The Chairman asked as to whether the County Councillor R Thomas had heard any further news on the A48.  County Councillor R Thomas said that he had not heard any further, but would speak to Andrew Loosemore in regard to this matter.

3.9
Request for new Sycamore Tree Pub signs
Councillor Mrs. Angela Jarrett declared an interest in this matter and took no part in the discussion or voting thereon other than in regard to matters of clarification as declared proper by the Chairman.

County Councillor R Thomas said that he had brought this up with other Councillors and that he was now being further supported by other Councillors.  He also said that there had been a meeting which said that Tourism was important to put the Vale on the map.  County Councillor R Thomas added that he was having problems with the Vale, and he was continuing to chase this.  He also said that this was going to Scrutiny Committee and would hope that this would go through, and that this would then be the responsibility of Highways to enforce it.

The Chairman said that he was concerned that although there was a large amount of support, it was not going very far.  The Chairman agreed to write to Jane Hutt AM as a Constituency matter.

3.10
Advertising Lorry on Green Lane
The Chairman reported that this has been removed.  Councillor W Bellin said that he had seen quad bikes on the site of the Motocross.  County Councillor R Thomas said that he would look into the matter of the land being reinstated.

3.11
Seat for the Little Hill
The Chairman said that the seat was in place, and would speak to Councillor A Austin when he returns.
3.12
The Spinney and Little Hill
The Chairman reported that, upon inspection, no wasps had been found on the site near the pub.

3.13
Mobile Library
The Chairman understood that this was being withdrawn, although some members in the village were interested in putting one together voluntarily.  The Chairman said that he had never heard from County Councillor Tony Hampton in regard to this matter.

3.14
Zurich Insurance
The Chairman reported that the offer had been received from Zurich and the proposal was on a like for like basis with that from AoN.  All members of the Community Council agreed that it should be changed and the Clerk had sent the payment to Zurich.
3.15
Commemorative Tribute to Ena Greenslade on the Village Green

Councillor G Bates said that it had not been agreed as to where the tree would go yet.
3.16
Payment of Clerk’s Allowances & Expenses – PAYE Implementation
Councillor G Bates said that he had spoken to the Internal Auditor, and that a PAYE system would have to be set up.  Councillor Bates said that the cheapest way would be to set up a manual PAYE system, which would only have to be paid every 3 months.  The Community Council would then have to apply for a code for tax purposes.  Councillor G Bates agreed to speak to Paul Griffiths, Internal Auditor, and Councillor Alun Austin.  The Chairman reported that this had been raised by Alun Cairns MP and this has been raised at Westminster.  The Chairman said that this had been put forward to the Treasury Minister by Alun Cairns MP as a burden to the Rural and Parish Councils.

3.17
Electronic Planning System
The Chairman said that he had not taken the concerns up with the Vale Council, but that this was put forward to County Councillor R Thomas.  Councillor G Bates asked whether County Councillor R Thomas could request if the A3 copy could be in a format which the Community Council could use.

4
HIGHWAY MATTERS

4.1
General Highway Matters

The Chairman had written to Miles Punter asking about the white markings on the road.  County Councillor R Thomas said that these were not from the Vale Council, but that a sub-contractor had done it to mark Conservation Areas, and that Andrew Loosemore of the Vale Council was in the process of having them removed.
The Chairman asked about Tŵmpath, and County Councillor R Thomas said that this was still being looked into.

Councillor G Bates enquired about the speed limit signs which had black rings around.  It was understood that these were advisory, not enforceable.  Councillor G Bates asked whether it would be possible to put up 20 mph signs in the village in the same manner.  The Chairman said that it would be difficult to put the signs in without creating further problems.  A proposal could be to put in to insert a sign to tell drivers to slow down.  The Chairman suggested that Councillor G Bates researched into the matter, he agreed and would report back to the next meeting.
5
TREASURER’S REPORT

5.1
Report of Accounts

In the absence of the Treasurer, the Clerk deputised.  The Clerk reported that the accounts were as those sent to all Councillors which were as follows:

The Accounts for the month ending 30th April 2011 showing balances of £5,174.76 (Current Account) and £7,187.89 (Deposit Account) as circulated by the Treasurer were noted.
6
CLERK’S REPORT

6.1
Revision of Bus Services
The Clerk reported that he contacted the Vale, but had not received any reply in regard to this matter.
6.3
Planning Application – P-DC-ML-2011-00212-FUL – Tŷ Colwyn, Coed Masarnen – Single storey stone clad extension to provide new kitchen area and courtyard
The Chairman said that there was a need to speak to the owners about the notice board, along with the position on the Village Green.  In regard to the planning application, the Chairman reported that he had spoken to Rob Thomas from the Vale Council about this issue.  The Chairman said that the Vale Council is insistent on a hedge being put in, and that the Community Council should speak to the applicants about this once the building is finished.  The Chairman said that the Community Council would support the applicants in a request not to put the hedge in on condition of the Notice Board, and the question of access.  It was agreed that this would be discussed with the applicants once the building is finished.
6.4
Local Development Plan – Planning Forum
The Chairman raised the problems which were faced by the Community Council in regard to Planning applications and decisions.  This was mostly when changes were made to a current application, after one which has been turned down.  The problem was that the Community Council was not notified that this had been the case, and were not consulted.  County Councillor R Thomas said that he had not heard of this as other applications in other villages had been consulted, and thought that the Community Council should have been consulted.  County Councillor R Thomas agreed to look into this further.
7
OTHER BUSINESS
7.1
One Voice Wales Training
Councillor W Bellin brought up the subject of training procedures and bursary information.  The Clerk reported that this was something which he sent on a regular basis.  Agreed to be let lie.
7.2
PAYE – Clerk’s Pay
It was agreed that Councillor G Bates would contact Paul Griffiths and ask him to contact Mazars.  It was suggested that the Clerk contact One Voice Wales to ask them for their advice.
7.3
Insurance

The Clerk reported that the insurance had been issued by Zurich Insurance.  The Chairman said that he had been contacted by AON, and had told them that the Community Council had insurance elsewhere.
7.4
Quarry Liaison Committee

The Chairman reported that there was no officer responsible for this committee from the Vale Council.  The Chairman said that Martin Lucas, the previous representative for the Vale Council was now the representative for St.Brides.  County Councillor R Thomas said that no-one wanted to take the minutes and there was no secretariat.  It was proposed to hold the meeting every 6 months.
8
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
8.1
The date of the Next Meeting

It was agreed that the next meeting will be held on Tuesday, the 12th of July, at 7.00 pm at the Sycamore Public House, Colwinston.

There being no further business, the Meeting was closed at 9.30 pm.

Signed…[image: image1.png]


…

Deputy Chairman, Colwinston Community Council

Date…12/07/2011………………………………………………........

Signed
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...

Clerk, Colwinston Community Council

Date…12/07/2011………………………………………………........
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